Great and Little Leighs Parish Council

Minutes of the Virtual Parish Council Meeting

held on Thursday 22nd April 2021 19:45pm

Present:
Councillors
Steve Dowd

Peter Freeman





James Partridge





James Raven (Chairman)




Brenda Young

Also in attendance:

Jessica Mason (Clerk)





Essex County Councillor John Aldridge





City Councillor John Galley




1 member of public


01
Apologies for Absence


Apologies received from Simon King and Jon Phillips.
02
Consideration of Minutes of 18th March 2021 meeting

The minutes were declared a true record of the meeting; they will be signed by the Chairman.
03
Declarations of Interest


None were received.
04
Public Forum – To receive any representations from the public, members or police

Concerns received from a resident regarding speeding traffic on Main Road, Gt Leighs.
05
Planning

05.1
Outbuilding at Whitehouse Farm Boreham Road Great Leighs 21/00599/FUL
Change of use of existing residential annexe to a separate dwelling. Construction of a first-floor rear extension.

No objections.
05.2
Land North of Cranham Road Little Waltham Chelmsford Essex PROPOSAL: Application for the approval of reserved matters (access, appearance, landscaping, layout, and scale) in relation to outline planning permission 16/01394/OUT for demolition of existing building and erection of a flour and feed mill (use class b2) including storage, alterations to the access, parking, landscaping and associated ancillary development. APPLICATION NO: 21/00450/REM


Original comments and objections are listed. Additional comment to uphold conditions be set, no access to site from Leighs or Waltham Road.

06
Planning Results


Nothing to report.
07
Essex County Council Correspondence
Members agreed to send a letter of gratitude to County Councillor John Aldridge for his years of service as he steps down form the role next month.

County Councillor John Aldridge informed the meeting of the latest broadband ambitions to connect everyone to fibre optic provision especially after covid isolation. The ongoing tech appeal for laptops/technology is continuing and collection points are to be installed in local libraries. Campaign to make residents aware that home self-testing kits are now available from local pharmacies.
The Chelmer Valley park and ride will re-open 17/5, the Army and Navy final parts being removed and Shire Hall area of Chelmsford town centre will become restricted areas as a re-designed area is created.
County Councillor John Aldridge introduced Cllr Mike Steel who is running in the next local election and thanked the parish members for their pleasant meetings and their time over the last 15 years.

08
Chelmsford City Council Correspondence

City Councillor John Galley informed the meeting the period of purdah in the time leading up to local elections, no meetings are being held in this designated no political activity time.
09
General Correspondence

09.1
Concern received regarding debris in Paulk Hall Lane ford


Noted – councillors to investigate further.

09.2
Longfield Solar Farm newsletter

Noted – the original plan has been reduced in size and is now being looked at by planning inspectors. Concerns raised that the end of life of the site does not become listed as brown field.
09.3
CNEB parish presentation slides

Noted – new access has been designed for access at the south of Great Leighs. Comment to request weight restrictions to be introduced on surrounding areas to alleviate HGV’s using local unsuitable roads. 
10
Great Leighs Environment

10.1
Playing Field Matters – vehicle access to playing field, play in the park

Damage caused by a vehicle on the playing field have been repaired and quote to implement a planting scheme to create a future barrier to be sought.

Play in the park attendance numbers were good and future sessions to continue. Thanks, given to Jeff Thurlow for assisting with the coordination.
10.2
Highways and Footpaths


Flash flooding in Little Leighs reported.

10.3
Speed Watch


On hold during covid and new recruits are to be sought.

10.4
Annual Parish Meeting

Governing body has given permission to parish councils to again not hold Annual Parish Meetings (AGM/Annual Assembly). Agreed to combine the annual report with 2022 meeting.
11
Finance

11.1
Payments approved of £2387.93 listed below
12
Closure


Date of next meeting 20th May 2021 Annual Parish Council Meeting
Payments

	Jessica Mason
	General
	Clerk Salary
	675.20
	0.00
	675.20

	Jessica Mason
	General
	Office Exps
	53.59
	4.14
	57.73

	D.Brillus
	Hardplay area
	Booking officer
	150.00
	0.00
	150.00

	D.Brillus
	General
	Bus Shelter
	57.00
	0.00
	57.00

	EALC
	General
	Annual Subs
	592.08
	0.00
	592.08

	James Raven
	General
	Litter pick
	175.92
	0.00
	175.92

	Chelmsford City Council
	General
	Play in the park
	640.00
	40.00
	680.00

	
	
	
	
	
	


Signed……………………….Date……………………………………..

